
Statement on Kentucky Derby Winner Rich
Strike's Announcement Skipping Preakness
Stakes

Pimlico Racetrack, Home of the Preakness Stakes

BALTIMORE, MARYLAND, USA, May 12,
2022 /EINPresswire.com / -- Following
the announcement  that 2022 Kentucky
Derby winner Rich Strike will not be
running in the 147th Preakness Stakes
in Baltimore, Animal Wellness Action
executive director Marty Irby issued the
following statement:

ÒWe applaud the Rich Strike team for
putting the welfare of the horse first
and choosing not to run in the 147th
Preakness Stakes. Their decision to
'give him more recovery time and rest'
is refreshing to see, and we have no
doubt that Rich Strike will go down in the history books as one of the most famous American
racehorses of all time."

We applaud the Rich Strike
team for putting the welfare
of the horse first and
choosing not to run in the
147th Preakness Stakes. Ó

Marty Irby, executive director
at Animal Wellness Action

"In addition, we were elated to learn the Kentucky Horse
Racing Commission saw the blood test results of both Rich
Strike, and the Kentucky Oaks winner came back clean,
free from any illegal drugs, and that's a tremendous step in
the right direction. We hope to see a safe and drug free
Preakness next week in Baltimore." 

Click here to read Irby's opinion piece published by NBC
News the morning of the Kentucky Derby. 

Background:

Aware of the public outrage over the mounting number of racehorse deaths on American
racetracks, leaders at Animal Wellness Action worked for the better part of six years to secure


